Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes April 2, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM.

In attendance: Chairperson Susan Weeks, Charlotte Allen, Carol Bush and Sexton Greg Buck

The minutes of the March 5, 2019 meeting were read and approved.

Officers were nominated and approved: Susan Weeks as Chairperson and Carol Bush as Secretary.

Greg announced that the burial of Mr. Chase David Kepner will take place on June 23, 2019.

Cremation plot #6-1 burial rights have been sold for \$150 for Reverends Mr. and Mrs. Ketcham to be buried in the same plot. Payment has been received and permit for burial submitted.

Application for purchase of right of burial has been received for Carl Leonard Peterson.

Charlotte suggested sending local funeral directors our current permit for burial form. She also asked if there is any work being done on declaring more cemeteries as abandoned. Sue indicated that nothing is currently being worked on. Charlotte noted that a large limb needs removal at the Field Jones Cemetery on Sodom Road.

Carol reported damage to the new fence at the Thomas Cemetery on Tuftonboro Neck. A car skidded on ice and went through it on New Year's Eve. Sue emailed the police department for details and has not had a response. Carol will stop by the police department's office to inquire this week. We will need an estimate for repairs from Good Neighbor Fence Co. prior to seeking reimbursement for damages from the car's driver.

Sue recently received the NH Old Graveyard Association's newsletter. It costs \$10 to join the association.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 7th at 5:30 PM.

Public attendance and input are encouraged.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 PM.

Submitted by Carol Bush, Secretary, Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees